

NEWSLETTER

1 March 2024



Our amazing PTA did it again last Friday! The PREP-EX Campus was packed with our families enjoying an absolutely perfect Friday evening. Our children had a ball just playing while parents caught up with each other. There was some karaoke before Two and a Half Men, our band led by Sebastian in Grade 6 rocked the crowd.

Then it was the time for the glowsticks to come out before an almost full moon rose over mountain. Thank you to all the parents who made this possible.

Funds raised score two goals!

This event was not a fundraiser but was rather intended to bring our families together as a school community. In spite of this, the sales of food and drinks on the evening raised R11 000 which will go towards the replacement of our goal posts on the Symmonds Field which were destroyed in the storm late last year.







PTA NEWS

Thank you to all the parents and staff who helped at the picnic.



Everyone had a great evening

(in spite of the whistle necklaces!!). We are hard at work planning more social events for the year as it seems like that is what everyone wants!

Next term we will be hosting a Camps Bay Community Fete with amazing rides, games and delicious food. Please get in touch with us on ptahead@campsbayprimary.co.za if you have any outdoor tent, food truck or prize leads (especially lots of small prizes). Or join us on Wednesday at 8am in the prep campus staffroom.

Please remember that we are always collecting pre-loved books (ANY kind) as well as unwanted toys, games and extra stationery that you no longer need for our outreach initiative with Kalksteenfontein Primary School. You can drop these off on Wednesday mornings at the prep campus and Friday mornings at the primary campus. Please do a clear out for us, knowing that your second-hand items will be very gratefully received.



CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR INTERNATIONAL STARS

IN ABU DHABI

Congratulations to Dalitso Kotlolo, Summer Orr and Leah Ryder of Legends Soccer School. Two weeks ago, from the 13th to the 20th of February, the team had the privilege of representing both the soccer club and South Africa in a prominent Manchester City Abu Dhabi soccer tournament. The girls team competed in the u/14 girls division (even though they were only 11). They brilliantly showcased their talents, competing against more than 14 different clubs, over 30 teams, and more than 400 u14 girl players, our girls



played really well with Legends Soccer School brilliantly ending third overall in their age division, bringing home a bronze medal. The boys performed admirably throughout the tournament, reaching the finals where they unfortunately lost 3-2 on penalties. Nevertheless, they returned with silver medals, making the parents, soccer club, and Camps Bay community, incredibly proud.

Well done Dalitso, Summer and Leah- Proudly CBPS!!



FROM THE SPORTS OFFICE

Athletics:

We would like to congratulate our five learners who represented the Metro Central district at the Western Province Athletics Championship on Wednesday, 28 February. With some serious competition throughout the various track and field events, it was fantastic exposure for our athletes. Georgia Mackenzie, Patrick Maughan, Alex Nzwane and Kaone Padi have done the school proud.

It was a day well spent when we received the news that Amelia Brand qualified in long jump to receive her Western Province colours. Amelia also competed in the 1200m race where she came fifth overall but improved her personal best time by 10 seconds. We wish Amelia well as she



competes at the Western Cape Championship on 9 March in Paarl. Proudly CBPS!

Rugby:

On Saturday, 20 April, Camps Bay Primary will be hosting a rugby clinic in partnership with Rugga School. This is open to all age groups and will be run with a focus on the necessary skills to improve each individual's game.

Please email <u>filter@campsbayprimary.co.za</u> to book a spot. The cost for the clinic is R350 per person and will run from 9am until 12 noon. (Please see flyer)

Final Week of Extra Murals

Next week will be the last for the term. We are looking forward to a busy and successful winter sport season. Please look out for the extra-mural sign up page so that we can ensure we have a smooth transition into the 2nd term with our extracurricular activities.

CRICKET RESULTS

U8A MINI CRICKET	CBPS SCORED 52 RUNS. KRONENDAL SCORED -2 RUNS. CBPS
VS KRONENDAL	WON BY 54 RUNS.
U8B MINI CRICKET VS	CBPS SCORED 54 RUNS. SEA POINT SCORED 34 RUNS. CBPS WON
SEA POINT	BY 20 RUNS.
U9 TEAM 1 VS KRONENDAL	CBPS SCORED 59 RUNS. KRONENDAL SCORED 31 RUNS
U9 TEAM 2 VS SEA POINT	CBPS WON BY 28 RUNS
	CBPS SCORED 53 RUNS. SEA POINT SCORED 14 RUNS. CBPS WON
	BY 39 RUNS.
U11A VS REDDAM	CBPS SCORED 64/3 AFTER 15 OVERS
	REDDAM SCORED 65/2 AFTER 12 OVERS. REDDAM WON BY 8
	WICKETS
U11B VS JVR U10A	CBPS SCORED 120/3 AFTER 15 OVERS. JVR SCORED 100/4 AFTER
	15 OVERS. CBPS WON BY 20 RUNS.
U13A VS KRONENDAL	KRONENDAL MADE 95/6 AFTER 20 OVERS. CBPS MADE 96/3
	AFTER 13.5 OVERS (K. MCKEAVENEY 38*)
	CBPS WON BY 7 WICKETS.



TENNIS TEAM VS WEIZMANN

ALEX VENTER SINGLES	WILL & FOUCAULT DOUBLES
WON 6-0	WON 6-4
RYAN FOSTER SINGLES	
LOST 2-4	
MATCH STOPPED DUE TO HEAT	
FOUCAULT HARVEY SINGLES	ALEX AND RYAN DOUBLES
LOST 2-3	WON 6-2
MATCH STOPPED DUE TO HEAT	
WILL TREMEER SINGLES	
LOST 2-3	
MATCH STOPPED DUE TO HEAT	

RUGGA SCHOOL CLINIC SATURDAY, 20 APRIL 2024 @ CAMPS BAY PRIMARY

09:00-12:00



CAMPS BAY
PRIMARY SCHOOL



CHRIS BRITS RUGGA SCHOOL COACH

DYLAN HEIBERG RUGGA SCHOOL COACH



GIDEON STANDER OWNER

NOEGH HAYWARD BLITZBOK



SHAUN WILLIAMS BLITZBOK



DEWALD HUMAN BLITZBOK

CLINIC

- handling skills
- · tackle technique
- rucking
- fitness
- speed and agility
- · position specifics

MORE INFO : 071 605 2429 RUGGASCHOOL.COM





